
 
 

Highcliffe School Student Bulletin 
 

Monday 2nd – Friday 6th March 2009: Week A 

 
Thought For The Week: 

“To create success, everyone’s noses must be pointing in the same direction”. 
Sir Clive Woodward 

 

Year 7 & Year 8 Attitude to Learning Days: 

 

Year 8: Thursday 5th March Year 7: Friday 6th March 

 

These days are an excellent opportunity for you to reflect on your Attitude to Learning in lessons, and what 

you as individuals and together as a class can do to build on and improve the learning that is happening in 

each lesson. Make sure you know what you are doing on the day – your Form Tutor will be taking you through 

the process. 

 

The Great Book Swop: Only two days left to bring in your donated books to the 

Library.  Days for swopping vouchers will be on Wednesday 4th, Thursday 5th and 

Friday 6th in the Library at 1.20pm  – 2.00pm.  Don’t miss out on obtaining that book, 

you’ve always wanted! 

 

World Book Day: Is on Thursday 5th March, you will receive a £1 book voucher that 

you can redeem at any bookshop that is participating in the World Book token 

scheme.  You won’t be able to use it at the Book Swop this week, but can use them at 

the Book Fair which will be held on Wednesday 29th April to Friday 1st May.  More 

details of the Book Fair will follow shortly. 

 

Year 10 students – WORK EXPERIENCE!!  Please remember that time is running out to get your 

placements sorted.  If you have not had your placement confirmed, please phone the employer to find out if 

you can go and then LET US KNOW.  There are many students who have only told us where you would like to 

go and have done nothing else about contacting the placement.  If you  leave it much longer you will find the 

placement have gone to other students from other schools.  Any updates to be given to Mrs Bower or Mrs 

White in the 6th form office. Mrs Finch. 

 

The Dorset Schools County Golf Tournament is due to be played on Monday 20th April 

2009 at ’Dudsbury Golf Club’, West Parley. Any students wishing to enter the 

competition should contact Mr Hallam asap, to express their interest. To enter this 

competition you must have a current handicap of 12 or under for boys and 22 or under 

for girls. The entry fee is £10.00 per competitor. 

 

Rock Challenge 2009: There will be a performance of this year’s Rock Challenge entry in the gym at 

lunchtime on Thursday 5th March at 1.40p.m.  Entrance fee only 20p! Please come and support the Year 10’s. 



 

 

Stationery Shop: Forgotten your pen? Need some new equipment for school? Students in Year 10 will be 

running a stationery shop selling Highcliffe pens (40p), Highcliffe pencils (20p), rulers (20p) and erasers 

(10p) at the student support office so why not drop in and take advantage of these bargain prices. The shop 

will be open at morning break and between 1.45 and 2.00 p.m. on Mondays each week.  

 

UK Youth Parliament election: Congratulations to Omar Sharif in Year 9 who has been elected for a second 

time as Dorset’s representative on the UK Youth Parliament. Omar polled the most votes receiving 2088. 

The other two successful candidates are Elliot Nolan f rom Twynham School who received 2088 votes and 

Ben Smith from Ferndown Upper who received 1960 votes. Omar will be working hard on a variety of issues 

and no doubt will keep us all informed of developments. 

 

Please note that there is no Stitch Club on Tuesday 3rd March 

 

Any budding magicians please see Mr Edmonds this week to discuss ideas for Comic Relief. 

 

Italian exchange return visit: We’re looking forward to giving a warm welcome to the Italian exchange 

students, who will be visiting Highcliffe from Wednesday 4th to Tuesday 10th March. The students will be 

hosted by their partners in years 7 and 8 and will be involved in a variety of activities both in and out of 

school. 

 

Italian exchange meeting: There will be a meeting for all Italian exchange hosts in ML3 on Tuesday 3rd 

March at 1.40pm. Students may bring their lunch if necessary. It is very important that all students attend. 

 

Year 8/9: There is a Mock Trial meeting in HU5 between 1.25pm - 1.50pm on Wednesday, Thursday and 

Friday this week. If you are unable to attend please see Mrs Read as soon as possible. 

 
Duke of Edinburgh Bronze Award Year 10: Meetings will be taking place on Tuesday and Wednesday this week in 

IT4. Please be prompt so that the meetings can end on time.   

 

First Aid Training: The new dates for the First Aid course are: 

Thursday 26th March  3.15pm – 6.15pm 

Wednesday 1st April  3.15pm – 6.15pm 

Tuesday 5th May  3.15pm – 6.15pm 

 

 

MUSIC NOTICES 

 

Music clubs starting this week:  
Year 7 Guitar club will meet Tuesday lunchtimes at 1.30pm in Ex2 

Harmonius Funk Jazz Orchestra on Wednesday in Ex3 after school to 4.30pm 

 

PE NOTICES 

Results: 

Year 11 football v Arnewood – won 1-0  

Year 7 football v Arnewood – won 6-1  

Year 10 football v Arnewood – won 5-2  

Year 9 girls football v St Edwards – won 5-2  



 

 

P.E. FIXTURES/PRACTICES 2nd – 6th MARCH 

 

 LUNCHTIME AFTER SCHOOL 

 

Monday 

 

 

Year 10/11 indoor football 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday 

 

 

Year 10/11 trampolining club 

 

Year 8 football v Twynham (H) NJS 

Year 11 football v Twynham (A) SHM 

Year 9 rugby v Priestlands (H) JDN 

Year 7 & 8 netball v Oakmead (A) LSN 

Year 10 table tennis tournament (H) MWR 

 

Years 7 & 8 volleyball club 

 

 

Wednesday 

 

 

Years 7 & 8 Volleyball club 

 

Year 10 football v Twynham (A) NJS 

 

Years 8-11 netball club 

Year 7 & 8 rugby 7s club 

 

 

Thursday 

 

 

 

Year 7 & 8 multi skills circuit 

 

 

Year 7 football v Tynwham (H) SHM 

Year 9 football v Twynham (A) NJS 

Year 9 & 10/11 netball v Talbot Heath MWR 

 

Year 7 netball club 

Year 10 rugby 7s club 

 

 

Friday 

 

 

Years 10-13 Table tennis club 

 

 

Eco Club – Monkey World Appeal 

It has been brought to our notice by 2CRFM that the monkeys at Monkey World have 

been starting to feel the cold due to a shortage of towels! It seems that the monkeys 

use these items to make nests, snuggle in to keep warm and even to play the occasional 

game of tug-o-war! 

We have been asked to offer our support to prevent the chimps from getting chilly and 

would therefore like you to dig deep in your airing cupboard and send any old towels 

into school as soon as possible. We will pass these on to 2CRFM to deliver to our 

freezing friends! Please take them to Mr Craven in room SC9. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



BRAINTEASER 

 

Fifteen pennies are placed in four envelopes and the envelopes are sealed. It is possible to pay someone any 

amount from 1p to 15p by giving them one or more envelopes. How were the pennies distributed between the 

envelopes?  

 

 

 

Answers to be submitted in the brainteaser box in Ma6 by Friday 6th March. 

 
 
 

 
 

This is your chance to represent youself, your school and your 

nation in a Maths competition of Mammoth proportions!!! 

 

Speak to your Maths teacher today. 

Your Country needs you! 
 


